
Surrey	County	Council	approves	funding	for	A247	Traffic	Calming	
	
The	meeting	of	the	Guildford	Local	Committee	of	Surrey	County	Council	held	on	
13th	December	approved	the	proposal	from	the	Highways	Task	force	to	earmark	
£50k	for	traffic	calming	measures	on	the	Street	and	Clandon	Road	in	West	
Clandon.	
	
This	represents	a	significant	boost	for	those	including	the	Parish	Council	who	
have	been	campaigning	for	safety	measures	on	the	Street	for	many	years.	Budget	
restrictions	meant	on	12	such	schemes	were	approved	this	year	out	of	60	which	
had	been	identified	by	officers.	At	50K	the	Clandon	scheme	is	the	second	biggest	
in	the	budget.	The	Clandon	scheme		has	been	strongly	supported	by	Surrey	
County	Councillor	Keith	Taylor	who	chairs	the	Committee.	
	
We	understand	the	precise	measures	have	yet	to	be	finalised.	They	will	be	
developed	by	officers	in	the	New	Year	and	based	on	interventions	which	have	
proved	effective	in	other	comparable	locations.	There	will	be	consultation	with	
the	Parish	Council	in	January.	
	
In	other	local	developments	the	£3k	contribution	to	the	improvement	of	the	
Green	Lane	extension	footpath	was	also	approved	and	the	resurfacing	of	Clandon	
Cross	Roads	remains	in	the	highways	programme	for	next	year.	
	
	


